
 

Regular Town Board Meeting  

Tuesday, April 15, 2025 following Town Elector Annual Meeting 

Daniels Town Hall 

 

Chairman Mike Huber called to order the Regular Town Board Meeting with Supervisor Bob 

Viltz, Supervisor Mike Hoefs, Clerk Liz Simonsen, Treasurer Kandy Unger, maintenance 

employee Jim Kolander and 5 residents present. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited at Annual Meeting. 

Public Comments:  Bloomberg Rd junk cars parked along road.   

Agenda:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to approve the Agenda. 

Motion carried. 

Chairman Report: Road restrictions discontinuing April 17th at Midnight for Burnett Co and 

Town of Daniels.  Mike Huber issued 7 permits for Town. 

Burnett Co Report:  Recycling open on Midtown Rd.   

Regular Town Board Meeting:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to 

approve the Regular Town Board Meeting minutes of March 11,2025.   Motion carried. 

Road Tour Meeting:  Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike Hoefs to approve the 

Road Tour Meeting minutes of March 22, 2025. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to accept the 

Treasurer’s Report for March, 2025. Motion carried 

Road Report: Mike Huber is compiling report on winter maintenance.  Motion made by Mike 

Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to advertise for bids for paving Elbow Lk Rd and maintenance 

projects for next 2 weeks. Motion carried. Bid opening will be at May 13th meeting.  Ad will be in 

Inter Co Leader, posted on Town Hall and Web site. Mike Huber talked with Steve Bruce, DOT, 

about Hwy 70 project in Falun scheduled for 2031. 

Penta Superfund Site:  Mike Huber attended the meeting held on site.  Attendees discussed 

plans to redevelop the site, possibly a solar farm.     

Mudhen Lake Rehabilitation Meeting:  Meeting was on Saturday, March 15th, at the Town 

Hall.  Mike Hoefs reported that camera at Boat Landing will stay in place this year. 

Frederic Rural Fire Association:  Mike Huber attended meeting on April 8th.  He reported that 

they have $388,000 in cd’s for future projects.  Chief Daeffler gave his report. The Firemen 

fundraiser will be June 14th starting at noon.   

Cemetery Report:  One burial in March that required ground to be thawed.    

Town Hall/Park:  Discussed summer weather season and a need for generator as Town Hall is 

the Command Center.  Jim Kolander repaired and installed the dock for the Mudhen Lake park. 

Next Regular Town Board Meeting on May 13th, 2025 

Items for Future Agenda:  Bid opening, road maintenance schedule 

Review of vouchers & signatures of checks:   Motion made by Mike Huber and seconded by 

Bob Viltz to approve the vouchers 5256 through 5282 and 1197.     Motion carried. 

 

Meeting was adjourned by Mike Huber. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Liz Simonsen, Town Clerk 


